MINUTES OF THE Regular SCHOOL BOARD MEETING OF THE SCHOOL BOARD OF INDEPENDENT SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 721 SCOTT, RICE LE SUEUR COUNTIES, NEW PRAGUE, MINNESOTA 56071

  May 24, 2010
 6:30  pm.
Central Education Campus Board  Room
CALL TO ORDER

 Chairperson Walerius called the meeting to order at 6:30 pm.
ROLL CALL

Roll was taken with all board members in attendance.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

 The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.
PUBLIC COMMENTARY
Superintendent Menozzi introduced the new Business Service Manager, Sandy Linn.
APPROVAL OF AGENDA  
 Chairperson Walerius called for any additions, deletions or changes to the agenda.  Superintendent Menozzi asked for the approval of hiring for the Business Service Manager, the retirement of a paraprofessional and a deletion of a life guard on the agenda. The wording of an action item was change to read approval of the conception plan for the Borkowski property. Motion was made by Havlicek and seconded by Pint to approve the amended agenda. Motion carried 7/0.
CONSENT AGENDA
Motion was made by Pint and seconded by Walerius to approve items on the consent agenda.  Motion carried 6/1 with Carlson voting against.
REPORTS
· Amy Eich and Barb Wilson presented the Communication Plan that is currently being developed.  Several more meetings will be occurring before the plan is completed.  The Communication Plan will coincide with the Strategic Plan that is also being developed.

· Members of the Administrative team presented the board with the outcome of their district goals that were developed last September.  School Board Goals were reviewed and in turn, administrators spoke to their individual goals.  The building and curriculum goals were incomplete due to testing data that has not been received.  Colleen Cardenuto presented her accomplishments in reviewing strands and assessment.  The testing data will be presented to the board at a future meeting. 
· Early Childhood programming has taken an active approach to the instruction of preschool children in the use of literacy and testing.  Additional programs will be used next year with all preschoolers being tested. 

· Elementary Buildings presented a joint review of their goals.  Each building runs parallel in programming with strengths occurring in the use of remedial programs, before and after school studies, and the increased training sessions taken by the teachers.  
· Tom Doig, Principal of the high school presented the use of technology in the high grades.  Educational games, imbedded with strands are the new future.  Test results are not available but will be presented along with all the buildings test data.  

· Activities, Brad Skogerboe projected an increase in student participation for his goal.  Although participation did increase he fell short of his aim of 60% with only a 59.27%.

· Bob Foix, Food Service Director implemented his goals of more nutritional foods in both the regular lunch line and in the ala carte program.  His goals for this year have been achieved and he will continue to implement additional changes within the food service area in the areas of wellness, Nutri Kids and Ala Carte foods.  Food Service will begin to the fresh farm produce, scan labels for parents of food allergy children to preview and hold several Advisory Group meeting over the next year.

· Transportation goals for the 09/10 school year included accident free transportation reduce the number of slips and falls and pass MnDot inspection with less than a 1% demarcation.  This year to date there have been two minor accidents with the other vehicle being tagged; a 66% reduction in the number of injuries and passed MnDot inspection with a 1.24% error.
· Technology and Operations continue to improve on the energy dollars spend and received.  Huge reduction in the amount of energy for lights and gas has been achieved along with increased usage by science classes’ district wide.  Mr. Rybak attended his first meeting with TIES and the new testing program that will be implemented next year.  Cognos will allow students, teachers and parents to view where their child is at in the testing arena along with the writing of goals for the student to implement. TIES will conduct a training session on August 4th.  
BOARD UPDATES
Policy: No information
MRVSEC:  Representative Havlicek has attended the board meeting for MRVSEC.
Carver/Scott Education Cooperative:  Board Member Havlicek stated that the teacher contracts for CSEC still have not been ratified.  A Mediation session scheduled for the near future may see a contract ratified.
Negotiations:  Principals, Technicians, and clerical are working without contracts.  Talks will resume with a contract agreement in the near future.
SUPERINTENDENT UPDATES


Good News:  Superintendent Menozzi presented the following good news events that have happened in the district buildings:  The family of Arlene Simon has donated a $500 memorial to defray the costs of athletic fees for student who cannot afford them.  Raven Stream 2nd grade students have collected over 2000 toothbrushes for the people of Haiti.  The Switch Exercise Program sponsored by the Fitness Center has completed their first year helping 4th from the Supreme Court Justice Eric Magnuson and District Court Judge Carrie Lennon were received commending the high school students, staff and the district on their recent Supreme Court visit.  A letter from the track coach of Orono High School commended the outstanding behavior of our athletes at a recent track meet.  Even though the track team lost, the students shook hands and congratulated the Orono coaches and track runners.  A parent letter was received commending the coaches and referees in the adapted sports program.   Eagle View Elementary continues to move forward with their Professional Learning Program reviewing the goals set last fall and looking to next year goal setting.  Congratulation to Ross Brendel of KCHK Radio on his new position in Farmington.  Ross has covered the school news and board meetings for the past 16 months.  Congratulations to Principal Mark Randall who is being inducted into the Athletic Hall of Fame at Owatonna High School
OLD/NEW BUSINESS:  There were no Old or New Business for board discussion.

ACTION ITEMS

Certify District Population:  this is the annual state required certification of the number of residents in the school district.  Funds for Community Education program are linked to this action.  Motion by Reed and Second by Havlicek was made.  Motion carried 7/0.

Non-renewal of Elementary Teachers:  Motion was made by Pint and seconded by Walerius. The resolution was read for the non-renewal of the following elementary teachers:  Christina Graddy, Stacy Hemann, Kelsey Lucas and Ann Washa.  Following the reading of the resolution, a roll call vote was taken with all members voting in approval.  Resolution was adopted and passed by a 7/0 roll call vote.

Approval of the concept for the Borkowski Property:  Motion was made by Reed and seconded by Pint to approve the concept.  Motion carried 7/0.

 Approval of Recreation Management Intern:   Motion was made by Havlicek and seconded by Dvorak.  Motion carried 7/0.

Closed Session for purposes of land acquisition:  The meeting was recessed for purposes of entering into a closed session.  The closed session was opened at 8:06 pm.  The board members came out of closed session and adjourned the meeting at 8:46 PM.
Summary of Regular School Board Meeting for May 24, 2010.  The board certified the district population, approved the Recreation Management Intern and the concept plan for the Borkowski Property.  A resolution was read for the non-renewal of elementary teachers with a roll call vote taken adopting the resolution.
